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November 21, 2002

Hon. Feather O. Houstoun
Secretary of Public Welfare
Room 333
Health & Welfare Building
Harrisburg, PA 17105

Re: Department of Public Welfare (DPW) {[ c-
Proposed Regulation 14-479: •
Pharmaceutical Services ;
Revisions to Reimbursement c;; "^
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Dear Secretary Houstoun:

I am writing in my capacity as Minority Chair of the Senate Public Health & Welfare
Committee. I specifically object to the proposal to reduce reimbursement to pharmacies because
I am not convinced that the department has adequately explored alternatives to reducing
reimbursement.

For a number of years, the possibility of "carving-out" pharmaceutical services from
managed care has been discussed. As I understand it, the "carve-out" would entitle DPW to
receive directly pharmaceutical manufacturers1 rebates totaling in the tens, if not hundreds of
millions of dollars. It has always been unclear whether the "carve-out" would result in a net
gain, or net loss to the Commonwealth since there would be an increase in costs to run
pharmaceutical services on a fee-for-service basis and it has never been shown whether the
rebates would exceed the increased costs. I suggest that a comprehensive analysis be done of this
question, once and for all. If carve-out would increase revenues, let's do that instead of this
proposal. I am deeply concerned that this proposal may result in the loss of a significant number
of small, independent pharmacies. This loss may result in a serious compromise to the adequacy
of the network of providers that the public will have and that the department will have available
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for MA recipients. To date, I have seen no estimates as to the number, or the locations of
pharmacies that will close their doors. Until we know what the impact of this proposal will be on
the public in general, and on MA recipients in particular, I do not think that we should go
forward.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely y

ancent Hughes
Minority Chair

Public Health & Welfare Committee
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cc: Sen. Harold F. Mowery, Jr., Majority Chair, Public Health & Welfare Committee
John R. McGinley, Jr., Esq., Chair, Independent Regulatory Review Commission
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